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ZHA Mission Statement 
The mission of the Zephyrhills Historical Association is to research, gather, and share local historical information with all 
generations, through our literature, programs, and scholarships, and to volunteer assistance to the Zephyrhills Depot Museum and 
WWII Barracks Museum. 

 
The next Zephyrhills Historical Association meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 4th at 
the Zephyrhills Depot Museum, 39110 South Avenue. The business meeting is scheduled 
for 6 p.m. and the program is at 7 p.m.  Refreshments will be served.  
 

Speakers 
 

We were thoroughly entertained at the May meeting by the ZHS Chorus, under the 
direction of Luan Gore. What a performance! 
 

 

 

 
There will be no speaker at our June meeting. Instead we will take the opportunity to 
ÓÈÏ× ÓÏÍÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒË ×ÅȭÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÄÏÉÎÇ Ïn our pictorial demonstrations, and it will 
give us the chance to see our new projector and screen in operation. 
 

Thursday, May 30th , is our Ruby Tuesday Scholarship Fundraiser  
We are meeting up at 5 p.m. on that day, but you can come anytime. 
Contact Clereen Brunty for flyer (20% of sales goes to scholarship fund) 

 

 

 
Jeff Miller  

Pasco County Historian 

For a walk down memory lane visit 

www.fivay.org 

Please consider contributing old photos for the 

website. 

My email address is on the opening page 

 

http://www.fivay.org/
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Member Spotlight  
+ÅÎ #ÕÍÍÉÎÇÓ ÁÎÄ "ÅÔÔÙ /ȭ$ÅÌÌ 

By Clereen Brunty 
 

Another member of our Zephyrhills Historical Association is Kenward Leon Cummings  who is better 
known to us as Ken or Kenny. Ken was born on February 9, 1930 to Leon and Bernice Cummings in 
Akron, New York, which is 20 miles East of Buffalo. He lived in Akron for 62 years before moving to 
Zephyrhills, FL. 

Ken has a brother, Elwyn, who passed away in 2010 and a sister, Audrey Tuchols, who lives in Corfu, NY. 
Growing up in Akron, Kenny lived on a farm and attended 1st ɀ 12th grades at Parker High School and 
graduated in 1949. He worked bailing hay most of his high school years and after graduation he got a job 
working for the Erie County Parks Department in Akron. He was a laborer and equipment operator for 
the first 10 years and then became Foreman for an additional 4 years when he was promoted to 
Superintendent for another 23 years. After retiring in 1986, Ken also worked part-time for an electrician 
in Akron. 

He married Miriam Miller in 1954 and enjoyed his honeymoon in a 
cabin on Lake Canadian. They were married for 18 years and had no 
children at that time. In 1974, Ken married Marion Garrett in the 
First Baptist Church of Akron. They enjoyed a lot of sightseeing on 
their honeymoon in Toronto, Canada. Ken says it was nice to be 
ÍÁÒÒÉÅÄ ÔÏ ×ÏÍÅÎ ×ÉÔÈ ÓÉÍÉÌÁÒ ÎÁÍÅÓ ÓÏ ÈÅ ÄÉÄÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÏ ×ÏÒÒÙ 
whose name he would call out in his sleep!!! 

Ken and Marion raised her 
three daughters, Cheryl 
Smith who lives in 
Lockport, NY; Mary 

Printup and Kay Garrett who both live in Akron, NY. Ken enjoys 
visits with his 6 grandchildren and 7 great-grandchildren; 
Brenda who is mother to Kelsey and Shannon, Colleen, mother 
to Kyle and Andrew, Henry with one boy, Henry Jr., Becky is 
mother to Colin and Carson and final 2 granddaughters, Jessica 
and Amanda, do not have any children yet. 
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On October 1951, Ken was drafted into the Army and started at Fort 
Devens, MA and then transferred to Fort Dix, NJ for 16 weeks of basic 
training before being sent back to Fort Devens, awaiting assignment for 
at least a month. Then he was sent to Okinawa, Japan, where he served 
in Security Operations. He was assigned to the Motor Pool Services in 
Okinawa with the 860 3rd First Army AAU (Admin Assist Unit) and had 
advanced to the rank of Corporal. Ken was discharged from the Army in 
1953. 

While living in Akron, Ken was a member of the First Baptist Church in 
Clarence for 60 years. After moving to Zephyrhills, he now attends the 
Zephyr Christian Church located on the corner of North Avenue and 23rd 
Street. Ken was also a member of the Kiwanis organization in Clarence, 
NY and helped serve at many of the BBQ chicken dinners. He also held 
the position of President for 1 
year. He assisted the Little 
League football team and 

enjoyed helping the kids for at least 5 years while in NY. 

Ken is very crafty in woodworking, shown by the various items he 
has made in and around his house. There is a windmill, flower 
cart, gazebo that houses Mother Goose, as well as some small 
ÓÈÅÌÖÅÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÄÉÓÐÌÁÙÓ ÈÉÓ ÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÍÉÎÉÁÔÕÒÅ ÁÎÔÉÑÕÅ Ȱ&ÏÒÄȱ 
trucks and cars as well as a variety of elephant figurines. Ken will 
say he is a handyman by trade. His favorite color is red, favorite 
music is anything country/western, enjoys watching comedy 
movies and loves to eat at Village Inn.  

In 1992, Ken moved to 
Zephyrhills. In 1994 Ken 
became a member of the Zephyrhills Historical Association and 
helped at the flea market and pig roast that the association held as 
fundraiser events.  He also held a position as Board Member for 2 
years. Now he enjoys coming to meetings and especially our 
Ȱ$ÉÎÎÅÒ .ÉÇÈÔ /ÕÔÓȱȦ 

Ken met EÌÉÚÁÂÅÔÈ Ȱ"ÅÔÔÙȱ /ȭ$ÅÌÌ ÁÔ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÆÌÅÁ ÍÁÒËÅÔÓ ÔÈÅ 
historical association was having at the Depot in September 2006. 
He saw a new lady helping out and was introduced by Margaret 
Seppanen, another historical member and lifetime resident of 
Zephyrhills. She would ask Kenny if he could take Betty home 
afterwards which he was glad to do not knowing the method to 
ÈÅÒ ÍÁÄÎÅÓÓȣ-ÁÒÇÁÒÅÔ ×ÁÓ ÐÌÁÙÉÎÇ ÃÕÐÉÄȦ )Î -ÁÙ ÏÆ ςππχ +ÅÎÎÙ 
asked Betty if she would like to go out to Remington Steak House 

in Wesley Chapel and she graciously accepted. Food is always the best way to get acquainted with 
someone you are interested in. They have been dating ever since! 
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Now the story of %ÌÉÚÁÂÅÔÈ Ȱ"ÅÔÔÙȱ !ÎÎ 'ÁÌÅÕÃÉÁ /ȭ$ÅÌÌ begins on 
November 1, 1930 when she was born to Daniel W. and Olive I. 
Galeucia of Dalton, Massachusetts. Betty is the middle of seven 
siblings, Warren, June, Nelson, Betty, Richard, Daniel and James. 
Besides Betty, the only brothers and sisters still living are Warren 
who lives in Pittsfield, MA and June who lives in Worcester, MA. 

!Ô ÔÈÅ ÁÇÅ ÏÆ τȟ "ÅÔÔÙȭÓ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ÍÏÖÅÄ ÔÏ (ÉÎÓÄÁÌÅȟ -! ÁÆÔÅÒ ÈÅÒ ÍÏÔÈÅÒ 
inherited $500 and was able to purchase a farm. She attended 
Kittredge Grammar School in Hinsdale, MA. As a child, her mother 
taught her how to work the phone switchboard. When the manager of 
the phone company went into the military he convinced her mother 
that she would be a great switchboard operator, so they moved into 
the place where the equipment was housed.  They even had the only 
fire system and were in charge of notifying the Fire Department 
where to go to a fire based on the phone calls they received from the 
residents. Betty would earn 35 cents an hour to run the switchboard 
and would help her mother until she moved to North Adams, MA after she married. 

During high school, Betty enjoyed going to the square dances in Cheshire, MA with her date, Mike. He 
ÉÎÔÒÏÄÕÃÅÄ "ÅÔÔÙ ÔÏ ÈÉÓ ÆÒÉÅÎÄȟ 7ÁÒÄ /ȭ$ÅÌÌȟ ×ÈÏ ×ÁÓ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÄÁÎÃÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÈÉÓ ÇÉÒÌÆÒÉÅÎÄȟ *ÁÎÉÅȢ ! ÆÅ× ÄÁÙÓ 
later, Ward would call Betty while she was working the switchboard and asked if he could take her out to 
a movie. That date turned out to be the start of a new romance.  

After graduation from Pittsfield High School, Betty & Ward married on June 25, 1949 in the Windsor 
Church by the same minister who ÍÁÒÒÉÅÄ ÈÅÒ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓȢ .Ï× ÔÈÅ ÍÉÎÉÓÔÅÒ ×ÁÓ ÉÎ ÈÉÓ ωπȭÓȢ  !ÎÄ ÉÒÏÎÉÃÁÌÌÙ 
enough, the organist was also the same woman from the 1923 parents wedding. This meant a lot to Betty 

who had her best friend Gerry, be her maid of honor and 
7ÁÒÄȭÓ ÂÅÓÔ ÍÁÎ ×ÁÓ "ÏÂ ×ÈÏ ×ÁÓ -ÉËÅȭÓ ÂÒÏÔÈÅÒ ÔÈÁÔ "ÅÔÔÙ 
used to date. All came full circle now.  

For their honeymoon, Betty & Ward took a bus to Springfield, 
MA to spend a week in a hotel and enjoyed seeing Kenny 
Rogers perform while visiting an amusement park. Years later 
they sa× ÈÉÍ ÁÇÁÉÎ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ 'ÒÁÎÄ /ÌÅȭ /ÐÒÙ ÉÎ 4ÅÎÎÅÓÓÅÅ ÁÎÄ ÉÔ 
brought back great memories of their honeymoon time. 

Betty and Ward moved to North Adams, MA where she worked 
for Sprague Electric as Receive and Shipping Clerk. This 
company made batteries, ceramics, condensers and other 
parts for large corporations such as NASA, Raytheon, GE, and 
IBM amongst others. They also made gas masks and cameras 
for Kodak. Working from 1952 ɀ 1992 she earned a starting 
pay of $1.08 per hour to $14.00 per hour and primarily took 
care of the International shipping area. Ten years later, they 

ÍÏÖÅÄ ÂÁÃË ÔÏ (ÉÎÓÄÁÌÅ ÁÎÄ ÌÉÖÅÄ ÉÎ Á ÍÏÂÉÌÅ ÈÏÍÅ ÏÎ "ÅÔÔÙȭÓ ÐÁÒÅÎÔȭÓ ÐÒÏÐÅÒÔÙ ×ÈÉÌÅ ÂÕÉÌÄÉÎÇ ÔÈÅÉÒ 
house.   
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Ward and Betty have two daughters, four grandchildren 
and seven great-grandchildren. Daughter, Lorraine, is 
married to David Hardy who now live in Zephyrhills. 
Lorry and David attended the same school growing up 
in Hinsdale and graduated from Dalton High. After 
school, Lorry got a job working at Mary Smith Florist in 
Dalton, MA and David went into the Navy. One day 
while David was on leave, he went into the florist and 
ordered a dozen red roses and asked Lorry on a date. 
Soon they married and had a daughter, Samantha, who 
ÉÓ ÍÁÒÒÉÅÄ ÔÏ *ÁÙ ,ÌÏÙÄȟ ÁÎ !ÒÍÙ #ÁÐÔÁÉÎ 0ÈÙÓÉÃÉÁÎȭÓ 
Assistant.  Samantha has two boys, Willie and Jay, Jr., 
ÁÎÄ ÌÉÖÅ ÉÎ &ÁÙÅÔÔÅÖÉÌÌÅȟ .#Ȣ  3ÁÍÁÎÔÈÁ Ǫ $ÁÖÉÄȭÓ ÓÏÎȟ 
David, Jr. is in the Coast Guard and he and his wife, 
Danielle live in Cape Canaveral, FL. When Lorry and 

David moved to Zephyrhills, she got a job at 
Marion Smith Florist (how ironic to work at a 
florist with similar names as in MA) where she 
has worked in the florist business now for over 
10 years and David works at our local Wal-Mart.   

Daughter, Pam was married to Harvey and had 
two boys. First son, Harvey, Jr. has 4 sons, Angel, 
who lives in California; Gavin, Griffin and Hudson 
who live in San Antonio, TX and second son, 
Barry & wife, Karen live in Dalton, MA and have 1 
son, Jason, who lives in Dalton, MA. Pamela 
passed away of cancer in 2004. 

TÈÅ /ȭ$ÅÌÌ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ÓÏÌÄ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÈÏÕÓÅ ÉÎ (ÉÎÓÄÁÌÅ 
and moved to a house in Cheshire, MA where 

they lived from 1979 to 1992. When Lorraine was 5 weeks old, they 
enjoyed traveling the 48 U.S. states and camped in pup tents and slept 
on bed rolls. Betty recalls haÖÉÎÇ ÔÏ ×ÁÓÈ ,ÏÒÒÙȭÓ ÄÉÁÐÅÒÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÒÉÖÅÒ ÁÓ 
disposable diapers had not been invented in the earlier years. They 
used outdoor plumbing and enjoyed the wilderness and adventure. The 
following year they took the Lewis and Clark trail through the upper 
states to Washington state and then traveled through the providences 
of Canada back to Massachusetts.  

In 1992 Betty and Ward retired and moved to Webster, FL. Betty got a 
job mentoring the 1st, 2nd and 3rd grade students at the local library. She 
also parked cars at the infamous Webster Flea Market.  After moving to 
&ÌÏÒÉÄÁ ÔÈÅÙ ÐÕÒÃÈÁÓÅÄ Á σφȭ ÍÏÔÏÒ ÈÏÍÅ ÁÎÄ ÔÏÏË ÔÈÅÉÒ ÆÉÎÁÌ ÔÒÉÐ 
before Ward passed away in 2000.  Betty moved to Zephyrhills in 2003 
to be close to her daughter and family.  

 

 

In Memory of 
 

Ryals Furniture Exchange  
And Great Parents 

Powell & Maude Ryals  
 

From son James 
 

God Bless America 
 


